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HEALTH FACILITIES &
SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

November 25, 2019

Health Facilities and Services Review Board
Attn: Courtney Avery, Administrator
lilinois Department of Public Health

525 West Jefferson Street

Springfield, IL 62761

RE:  Annual Progress Report for Project #18-029

Please accept this letter as the submittal of the Annual Progress Report for Project #18-029 for
Fairfield Memorial Hospital, Fairfield, Illinois.

Fairfield Memorial Hospital was able to secure financing through the United States Department
of Agriculture as of the end of August 2019. We have chosen First Financial Bank as the lender
of choice for this project and we are in the process of finalizing the due diligence paperwork
required by the USDA and First Financial Bank to move forward with this project. We are
expected to break ground on this project in December 2019.

To date, we have expended approximately $1,546,231 for the project to include the cost of
drawings, site surveys, and so forth that are part of the planning process for the project.

Thank you again to the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board for approving this
project and we will continue to keep you informed about the status of our project as required.

Sincerely,

atherine J. Bunting Ph.D.

Chief Executive Officer
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